SAFE Minutes

October 1, 2003

Those Present:  Laurie Dorothy, Kitty Bogle, Raymond Doser, Diane Buss, Dave Alvis, Andrea Hansohn and Kristi Edwards

Kristi talked about the Milton fall festival held on September 20, 2003. The booth turned out to be a success. Maureen handed out 50 glider planes and 120 pencils. However, the tally sheet showed we had only 11people from Van Buren, 6 from Davis County, and 7 from other counties come to the booth. Next time we will make sure to keep track of how many people we are reaching. 

Domestic violence paycheck stuffers will be distributed in the next few weeks. Kristi called Barker’s, the schools, hospital, Riverside, and Mid States, which adds up to about 900 flyers. Diane put Kristi’s number on the flyers as well. Kristi informed coalition of her office move and number change. Kristi and Andrea’s new number is 319-293-6412. They just moved into the old Eagle Plastics building on 1st Street.  

 There will be another booth on October 11 for the Crafts Festival in Keosauqua. It will be located in the parking lot of the Community First Bank from 9-noon. There will be balloons and face painting to help draw attention and younger kids to the booth. The Cedar Rapids Library also sent coloring information sheets on drugs for 5-7 year olds. Right now, there are 50 books but will look into getting more. I hope that this will attract kids to the booth, which will get the parents there to read over brochures and look at the drug display.

On September 24 Kristi, Andrea, and Kitty met to discuss the Three Year Action Plan. See attachment. During the meeting, it was suggested that the Top Priority Area of the coalition needed to focus more on education and awareness. The coalition decided its new top priority would be to promote awareness and education on substance use and abuse and it is affects to families and community members.    

When talking about the community service goal in the third year it was suggested that members look into surrounding schools that have community service as a graduation requirement to see how the program is implemented there. Kristi also mentioned that her and Andrea are currently working with the 8th graders cleaning up the trails at Lacey State Park and are working on another community service grant to restore old photos in the Van Buren County courthouse.  

Send letters to Deb Kirchner and Kathy Paulek inviting them to the next meeting.  

The next meeting will be Tuesday, November 18th at 11:30 a.m. in the school library.

